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December 10, 2021 
 
Joseph C. Harden 
6407 Lee Street 
Arvada, CO 80004 
 
RE: The Mountain Mining Claim (Permit No. M-2004-008) 

WITHDRAWAL OF REASON TO BELIEVE A VIOLATION EXISTS AND 
NOTICE OF BOARD HEARING 
 

Mr. Harden: 
 
On November 10, 2021, the Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) 
sent you a Reason to Believe a Violation Exists and Notice of Board Hearing letter.  On December 
10, 2021, the Division received the required Annual Report, Map and Fee for the above referenced 
operation.  Given this, the Division has withdrawn this item from consideration before the Mined 
Land Reclamation Board (Board).  A hearing will no longer be held regarding this issue during the 
February Board meeting.  Thank you for addressing this issue. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at peter.hays@state.co.us or (303) 866-3567 Ext. 
8124. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Peter S. Hays 
Environmental Protection Specialist  
 
Ec:   Jared Ebert; Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
 Jeff Fugate, AGO 
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